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MINISTERS REPORT 
 

 

Praying During Time of Transition 

 

O Faithful God, as your people we cherish our memories 

and our history as a sacred gift.  

We ask you to guide us in our time of transition. 

We need your wisdom, that we might be receptive 

to change, conversion and growth. 

We need your grace to redirect our hearts  

that we may be willing to offer ourselves in joyful service. 

Do not allow our fear, ignorance or pride limit  the work of your Spirit, 

Nor custom to prevent the creativity within us from bearing fruit. 

Open our hearts to the call of the Gospel. 

Give us courage and renewed hope, 

That we may meet the challenge of being the church of our time. 

We ask this in Jesusô name. 

Amen. 

 

The above prayer was the prayer I offered us as we left  our 

facility on 4th and Victoria and that I encouraged us to carry 

into the years of 2016 and 2017. It still holds true for us today.  

As I read it I recognize that we have all had days of 

transitioning with  grace and ease, and we have all had days 

when it caused stress and anxiety. This year however we 

have much to celebrate, a vision that began probably fifteen 

years ago has come to fruition.  

 

Squamish United Church held their first worship service in 

our new Centrepoint Facility on October 1st, 2017. A new 

facility does not come without  glitches and sometimes it is 

hard to be patient as we figure out sound, chairs, floors, doors and coffee time. Still, it is 

quickly becoming our church home and we are figuring it all out one day at a time.  

 

What a year it has been and what a legacy you as SUC have created. A special thank you 

goes out to Peter Gordon, Bert Ionson, Ken Tanner and Louise Martin without  this team of 

people we would not be where we are today. These people have spent an unfathomable 

amount of time working on making this project happen because they care deeply for 
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Squamish United Church, all of you and the wider community of Squamish. I would like to 

encourage each of you to take a moment to thank each one of them personally for all they 

have done to create this beautiful worship space.  They worked so hard to bring all of your 

dreams alive.    

 

A special thank you this year also needs to go to the board who has been very intentional 

and faithful  to the task of trying to listen to where 'ÏÄȭÓ Spirit is calling us at this time. 

Thank you to Ian Kent our outgoing chair for carrying us through this major time of change. 

As we have moved into our new space the board decided to recreate the opportunity  for 

regular ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ ministry by hiring back Kayla Mak. The buzz of young children on Sunday 

mornings is a welcome addition. We are moving forward with  other ministry plans that will 

soon be solidified but, in the meantime, let us celebrate how far we have come.  

 

As we have been in this time of transition it is exciting to see the ministry that has continued 

within our congregation. Thank you to all who continue to work on providing a new life for 

Syrian Refugees. You have been living into your faith in a beautiful way, offering the 

kingdom of God to the stranger is exactly the call God has for us today.  

 

 I cannot miss giving thanks in this report to St. John the 

Divine Anglican Church for their support over the last few 

years. As a congregation they went above and beyond the call 

of Christian Love. I am sure at times some were wondering if 

we were ȬÔÈÅ brothers and sisters in #ÈÒÉÓÔȭ that would never 

move out. Finally, it happened and of course now we all miss 

one another terribly. It was a pleasure and a gift  to be working 

in team ministry with  the Rev. Nick Parker and the folks of St. 

John the Divine. The more Nick and I worked together the 

more we enjoyed having a colleague to discuss, plan, prepare, 

resource and offer  support to. The conversation of shared 

worship and ministry in the future is not yet over and we will 

continue to see how we can work together often.  
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 Lastly, I would like to take a moment to 

thank our staff. Jody and Kayla have 

worked hard in this transition time. Often 

working overtime doing things that are 

not on their current job descriptions. 

Often trying to fix things that they heard 

concerns and panic about that really 

ÓÈÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ have been their concern, but they wanted to make this transition work. Jody and 

Kayla, you have gone above and beyond the call of duty from moving furniture (almost 

daily), to setting up storage, to putting out fires with  strangers and staff from our partner 

organization. I know not every day has been easy, but we have begun to discover one 

ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ gifts and a team has started to form. Jody, thank you for all the extra work on 

communication and rentals and building ȬÓÔÕÆÆȢȭ  Jody, as you head into your last few months 

of work with  us before you retire I want to thank you for all your years of faithful  service. I 

know you will not find it hard to figure out what to do once you no longer have to come to 

work. Blessings as you finish up your time with us and thank you for all the work you have 

done.  

Kayla, thank you for your amazing work with  children and families. You have created a warm 

welcoming atmosphere for people of all ages and the success of Messy Church, family 

community programs and #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ church reveal that.  

 

Every AGM we have the opportunity  to stop and look at where we have come from and to 

refocus our ministry. To ask once again Ȱ7ÈÏ are we? What is our purpose? Why are we 

here? What is our ÍÉÓÓÉÏÎȩȱ It is especially in these times that we are called to remember our 

mission both as Christians and church community.  Firstly, we are called to love.  Ȱ,ÏÖÅ the 

Lord your God with  all your heart and with  all your soul and with  all your strength and with  

all your mind; and, Ȭ,ÏÖÅ your neighbour as ÙÏÕÒÓÅÌÆȱ (Luke 10:27) and secondly, as Squamish 

United Church we have been called to be ȰÁÎ inclusive community serving 'ÏÄȭÓ ×ÏÒÌÄȢȱ  

 

Let us take this opportunity  to celebrate the year of life we have had together as a 

community of faith.  As we learn to live into our new Centrepoint facility I encourage us to 

remember we are not a building, we are a community of faith. I look forward to seeing how 

we together, create vital ministry as our new facility continues to become our church home.  

 

 

Ȱ,ÅÔ ÕÓ ÔÁËÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ 
ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅ ×Å 
ÈÁÖÅ ÈÁÄ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÓ Á 
ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÆÁÉÔÈȢȱ 
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In the year ahead, I will continue to pray that we open our lives to mystery, to beauty, to 

hospitality, to questions, to the endless opportunity  of discovering the Holy in all we do. Let 

us continue to seek to be faithful  companions on the journey of life, faith and church 

together.  Amen. 

 

Blessings, 

Karen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7ÈÉÌÅ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ ÔÈÅ $ÉÖÉÎÅ ÏÕÒ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÆÏÌÄÅÄ ÁÓ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÎÏÔ Á ÇÒÏÕÐ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅ 

Anglican Church has. We are in process of getting this re-established but as with everything 

it takes time to build in the midst of transition. Towards the end of 2017 Marilyn Caldwell 

took on the task of finding readers and greeters.  

It was a pleasure to be in joint worship with St. John the Divine for the last few years and the 

transition back to worship with one official leader has highlighted the gift it has been to lead 

in partnership.  

 

Baptisms 2017 

 Cole Robert Ulmer June 25, 2017 

 William Jacob Ulmer June 25, 2017 

 Connor James Maclean-Talbot June 25, 2017 

 

Marriages 2017 

 Rachel Ann Pepper to Merydity Clark December 12, 2017 

 

Memorial 2017 

 Linda Rae Harris January 15, 2017 

 

Submitted by Rev. Karen Millard 

 

 

Worship Report 
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  Board Chair Report 

 
 I feel so blessed to be part of such an active and 

enthusiastic Board. We have fourteen elected members of 

our congregation that chair various Church committees. 

Along with the elected personal, we have three staff 

members, Jody Villadsen, church secretary, Kayla Matzen, 

Children and Family Ministry Coordinator and Karen Millard, 

church minister that are integral parts of our church. 

 

It is hard to believe that it is already a year since our last 

Squamish United Church Annual General Meeting.  The past 

twelve months have flown by and we have accomplished 

much over this time.  After six or seven years of planning and building we moved into our new 

facilities at Centrepoint this past summer. Hats off to our Facilities Development Committee 

for all of the time and energy they put into our new facility to ensure it came in on time and 

on budget.  We held our first service in our new church in September. 

 

The members of our Board were very involved in a variety of initiatives to help fund for various 

items.  In SÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ×Å ÈÅÌÄ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ Ȱ0ÌÅÁÓÅ "Å 3ÅÁÔÅÄȱ ÇÁÌÁ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÔÏ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ΣΧΡ 

chairs for our Sanctuary. This event was designed to showcase Centrepoint as a much needed 

community venue. We also hosted a wonderful evening of music with all proceeds going to 

improving the acoustics in our church.  Thanks also to the UCW for fundraising that went into 

purchasing the sound curtains. 

 

 We also celebrated and thanked our St John the Devine Anglican hosts with a luncheon in 

September for allowing us to jointly worship with them for the past couple of years. We really 

appreciated the warm reception we received from Reverend Parker and his congregation.  

To help Squamish United Church grow, we invited Consultants Amanda Fenton and Chris 

Corrigan to work with our Board and our congregation to move forward in developing a 

healthy and workable strategic plan. They led four or five productive sessions throughout the 

year and will finish up their work this Spring.  
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Another big project we continued to support this past year was in helping Syrian Refugee 

families relocate to our community and as such, Squamish is now a safe home to three new 

Syrian families.  This is very exciting to be a part of a Mission and Service project of this 

magnitude.   

 

We know that 2018 will be an even more exciting time in the life of Squamish United Church 

as we adjust to our beautiful new facilities and we continue to look forward to our time 

ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÉÎ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÎÁÍÅȢ                                                  

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Ian Kent, Chair 
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 Board of Trustees Report 
 

 

 

The Board of Trustees had an interesting year in that both our 

new church sanctuary 

and Centrepoint were completed and officially opened.  This 

therefore meant that the majority of our remaining 

investment funds were expended on the construction costs 

for the new sanctuary/offices and for furnishing it.  It also 

meant that we became owners of our new building within a 

strata corporation. 

 

As a strata owner, we still have sole ownership of our 

sanctuary and offices but we 

share the ownership of the common spaces ɀ such as parking 

and gardens ɀ with the 

other strata owners, namely Sea to Sky Community Services (STS) and BC Housing. We 

also have another asset which is a 99-year lease on various meeting rooms within the 

STS section. For example, this includes the meeting room off the foyer and also the 

daycare next to the sanctuary. 

 

As of December 31, 2017, we held just under $250,000 in our investment account at 

Phillips Hager & North. For the past number of years, we have been withdrawing 

ΏΨΡȟΡΡΡ ÐÅÒ ÙÅÁÒ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔ ȬÉÎÃÏÍÅȭȢ (Ï×ÅÖÅÒȟ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÏÉÎÔ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ ÁÎÙ 

×ÉÔÈÄÒÁ×ÁÌÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÎÁÔÕÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÒÅÄÕÃÅ ÏÕÒ ȬÐÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭȢ $ÅÐÅÎÄÉÎÇ ÏÎ ×ÈÁÔ ÒÁÔÅ ÏÆ 

withdrawal we choose, those funds will be fully depleted at some point. The math is 

pretty straight forward. As a congregation we have to decide what this loss of income 

means to us in terms of the overall budgeting of our operations. 

 

In the coming months the Board of Trustees will have to deliberate and decide on what 

×ÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÐÒÕÄÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ ÕÓ ÔÏ ÒÅÔÁÉÎ ÉÎ ÉÎÖÅÓÔÍÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ ÏÒÄÅÒ ÔÏ ȬÐÒÏÔÅÃÔ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÅÓÅÒÖÅȭ ÏÕÒ 

assets (our buildings) going forward. It will better guide us on what may still be available 

to spend on operations (from our investments). I think it is fair to say that less money 
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will be available in the not too distant future. Other sources of income will have to pick 

up the slack if we are to maintain and expand current levels of services/operations. 

 

Indeed, some important decisions need to be made going forward. We look forward to 

the discussion and further deliberation. 

 

Thank you once again to all our trustees. 

 

This report is respectfully submitted. 

Peter Gordon, Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurers Report  
 
 
 
 
2017 was an unusually active year financially for Squamish 

United.   A combination of keeping operations going while 

in the shared facility with the Anglicans, finishing the 

construction contract and closing soft-cost activities for 

Centrepoint, while supporting four new-comer families in 

our community meant we had more than our fair share of 

financial transactions to attend to in 2017.   

 
To give a high-level summary:  
 

1) 2017 saw the expenditure of the final $846K in the completion of Centrepoint.  

Although we are awaiting a final reconciliation by the project manager, based on 

expenditures to date our multi-year cost in total  for Centrepoint (soft & hard costs 

combined over 5 years) was $1.95M (construction costs = $1.6M, remainder = soft costs).  
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a. We spent an additional $73K in 2017 for various capital items to set up 

Centrepoint (chairs, AV system, curtains).  

b. We liquidated $739K from our building GIC in 2017 and pulled an 

additional$206K from investments to complete Centrepoint and fulfill  

operational expenditures in 2017. 

 

2) Preliminary aggregate figures (operations & investments) for 2017:   

Revenues $123K, Expenses $150K, Deficit $27K 

 

3) The net worth  of Squamish United remains largely unchanged at $2.3M.   

a. The key point is that we have now transitioned the majority of our assets from 

liquid instruments into real estate (the Centrepoint facility).  The residual 

liquid investments remaining after all Centrepoint costs = $254K at year end.  

 

4) We expended $46K in supporting the four new-comer families in 2017, partially offset 

by some $10K in donations received to this project over the year.   Funds remaining 

for disbursement are $54K. 

 
 
Note:  Detailed Financial Statements for 2017 will be appended to the final report.  
 
Ken Tanner 
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 Ministry and Personnel Report 

 
Committee membership:  Marilyn Caldwell, Kevin Haberl, Louise Martin and 

Nairn Stewart (Chair).  Trevor Harris stepped down from the Committee late in 

the year and we thank him for his dedicated service to the Committee. 

"ÅÃÁÕÓÅ ÏÆ ÃÏÍÂÉÎÅÄ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ !ÎÇÌÉÃÁÎ 

Church earlier in the year and the transition to Centrepoint in 

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒȟ ÍÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ #ÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅȭÓ Åfforts during 2017 were 

concentrated at the end of the year.  There were many transition 

issues such as staffing of the office (for example, holiday 

replacement and discussions about daily coverage of the office on 

weekdays) and challenges for the staff in the new setting as the 

roles of the secretary and minister have changed.  Increased 

interaction with the public has made it difficult for staff members 

to complete their work but is seen as a positive development in 

that Squamish United Church now has a greater presence in the community.  Also, the 

Children and Family Ministry Coordinator position was created.  In October the Committee 

ÂÒÏÕÇÈÔ Á ÎÕÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÎÓȾÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅÓ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄȭÓ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 

help. 

The Committee will continue to support the staff as the transition to Centrepoint continues 

and as exciting new programs such as the Before and After School Program unfold.  

Committee tasks for 2019 include check-in meetings with staff members, assurance that 

criminal record checks are in order, a review and update of staff job descriptions, performance 

evaluations of staff members, and hiring staff for the office when Jody retires in October. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nairn Stewart 
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 Mission and Service Report 

 

 
4ÈÅ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ ɉ-Ǫ3Ɋ ÇÉÖÉÎÇȭÓ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÂÅÙÏÎÄ 

the local church, through the United Church of Canada.  M&S 

funds organizations and projects in Canada and elsewhere. Its 

aims are very different from the historical missionary goals of 

ȰÓÁÖÉÎÇ ÓÏÕÌÓȱȢ )ÎÓÔÅÁÄ ÆÕÎÄÓ ÁÒÅ ÕÓÅÄ ÆÏÒ Á ×ÉÄÅ ÒÁÎÇÅ ÏÆ 

initiatives and organizations. In Canada it supports 64 

community initiatives such as; families affected by the justice 

system when a family member is jailed, drop in centres for 

mothers and others in less fortunate neighbourhood, support 

for small churches, conferences to provide leadership to 

ministry personnel, Christian camps and others. M&S interacts outside of  

Canada with 94 partners in 22 countries, with 

ecumenical organizations, social justice causes, 

etc. If there is a large scale disaster the United 

Church quickly works with other churches through 

an organization known as Action of Churches 

Together (ACT). This gives an almost immediate 

financial response to disasters.  

 

4ÈÅ -Ǫ3 ÃÏÍÍÉÔÔÅÅ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÓ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅËÌÙ Ȱ-ÉÎÕÔÅ ÆÏÒ -ÉÓÓÉÏÎȱ ÔÁÌËȟ ÈÉÇÈÌÉÇÈÔÉÎÇ ÁÎ ÅØÁÍÐÌÅ 

project of M&S. The Committee members are Christine Tribe, Barbara Stover, Pat Wilson and 

Hugh Kerr.  

"ÅÓÉÄÅÓ ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒ -Ǫ3 ÄÅÓÉÇÎÁÔÅÄ ÇÉÖÉÎÇȭÓ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÆÕÎÄÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÁÒÅ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÂÙ ÉÔÅÍÓ 

taken for recycling to the local Bottle Depot and donated to account # 205Ȣ  )Î ΤΡΣΩ ÇÉÖÉÎÇȭÓ 

were $12,879.50. 

 

 

 

 

ñIn 2017 givingôs were 
 

$12,879.50ò 
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The Committee is very grateful for these donations. We ask that you continue to support 

M&S through regular giving in 2018. 

We would also welcome new members of the M&S Committee. No application forms, or 

experience are needed. Only a desire to inform yourself and the congregation about Mission 

and Services activities in Canada and around the world. 

 

 

Hugh Kerr 
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 Family and Children Ministry 

 

Now that we are in a new building with new possibilities it 

has been fun to see those expectations turn into realities. 

These past 4 months (September - December 2017) have 

seen a lot of change and growth in Family Ministries - and 

it will continue to grow from here! 

 

In our Sunday morning services, we can really see the 

change. The young families that are coming are so great 

that I am in need of help - what a great problem! On 

average in 2017 I was getting 4 children, now in 2018 the 

average is 8 and I have had up to 14! We have 6 families that are regularly attending Sunday 

morning services, and we have the potential to have many more with our welcoming 

ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȦ #ÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ) ÁÍ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÅÁÃÈ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÆÒÏÍ ÓÃÒÁÔÃÈ ÍÙÓÅÌÆ ÂÁÓÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 

ÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÁÒÙ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÅË ÁÎÄȾÏÒ 2ÅÖȢ -ÉÌÌÁÒÄȭÓ ÓÅÒÍÏÎȢ ) ÌÉËÅ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ 

3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÍÏÒÎÉÎÇ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÉÒ Ï×Î Ȱ#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȱ ɉÁÓ ÏÐÐÏÓÅÄ ÔÏ Ȱ3ÕÎÄÁÙ 3ÃÈÏÏÌȱɊ ÓÏ ÔÈÁÔ 

they feel are a part of the congregation.  

 

Messy Church has been a great success! We have had one in every month (save January) 

since September in our new space. Now that we have gotten to know the space each time is 

more and more fun and educational! We get upwards to 45 people each month - most of 

which do not come to Sunday morning services.  Messy Church happens on the first Friday 

of the month and includes a story (celebration), dinner and craft. Our favourite messy 

Churches have been when the UCW provides a home cooked meal! Thank you UCW! 

  

)Î ΤΡΣΪ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ Á ÎÅ× ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ÏÆ Ȱ&ÁÍÉÌÙ 

-ÕÓÉÃ ÃÌÁÓÓȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ Á ÄÒÏÐ ÉÎȟ ÂÙ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÌÁÓÓ 

for young families. This program has attracted on 

average about 8 children a week plus their 

caregivers and I have had up to 16! All the 

donations are allocated for family ministry 

programming.    

 

ñMessy Church has 
been a great successò 
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There is a lot in the works for 2018 - most significantly a before and after school care 

program for which we have received a massive grant from presbytery! Thank you to all who 

worked on this grant, especially Kaija Monroe. /ÔÈÅÒ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ ÔÏ ÃÏÍÅ ÁÒÅ Á ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 

choir, family fairs, and a weekly family series.  

 

Many blessings and thanks to a wonderful year! Here is to many more! 

 

Kayla Mak   

 

 

 Refugee (Newcomer) Committee Report 

The Refugee / Newcomer Committee includes Vicki and Kevin 

Haberl, Louise Martin, Nairn Stewart and Hugh and Elizabeth 

Kerr. To date we have been involved in the welcoming and 

care of 4 refugee families. Each is supported by its own 

group, but one member of our own Committee is both an 

active member of that group and a liaison to Squamish 

United. 

 

The families arrived on very different dates, due to different 

circumstances for each. The first arrived in May 2016, the next 

in October 2016, then one in December 2016, and the final one 

in November 2017. The last is living in a suite which the 

(ÁÂÅÒÌȭÓ ÈÁÄ ÂÕÉÌÔȢ 

 

Sponsorship only extends one year. Hence three of the 

families are already through their sponsorship period. In 

general, they are progressing well on their own. In some 

cases, especially where the parents arrived with limited English, the groups continue to give 

some help with English lessons, transport to some classes, and child care. There is further 

need for some help with these, especially for one family.  

 

One of the newcomer families: 

the Sadouns 
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All of the fathers now have work, and one mother also works part time. Two of the fathers 

spoke very good English on arrival, and had no problem securing jobs. The other fathers are 

increasing their work hours as their English improves. The mothers who lack English also are 

taking classes.  

All of the school age children quickly learned English and enjoy their schools. 

 

All in all the settling of the newcomers has been very successful. Two of the families are in 

the process of applying to bring family members to Canada. These applications can take 

years, but the groups are organized and ready to help more newcomers. 

 

 

Hugh Kerr 

 

 

 Property Report 

Change is always good, but not always easy. Centrepoint being 

a shared facility makes it difficult for me to attach to, feel at 

home. Maybe I am a little homesick for the old place; but not 

really for the work and upkeep that the old place needed. 

Moving back to 4th Avenue has not made me younger, being 73 

I would like new folks to take over. 

With the help of Hugh and Ian I have installed shelving in the 

storeroom at the back of the sanctuary and the sound room. I 

also made changes to the counter in the office to 

accommodate a filing cabinet. The moving in to Centrepoint is 

done; the storage lockers are cleaned out. New places have been found for the use of our 

past church materials. 

Now the office and worship space are functioning well; there is still work to do, like railings 

to the stage area. 

May our new place be of good service to the Lord and to our faith community. 

Walter Huber 
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 Administrator Report 

Congratulations Squamish United Church!  You did it!  

Centrepoint and a new sanctuary are now complete.  Many 

years of hard work by a dedicated group of volunteers with 

countless personal hours donated have taken the project from 

an idea to reality.  Staff also needed to put in the extra effort to 

assist in this great accomplishment, with Rev. Karen working 

ÔÉÒÅÌÅÓÓÌÙ ÔÏ ȰÇÅÔ ÅÒ ÄÏÎÅȱȢ 

We have had our challenges with the move to St. John, moving 

everything into storage and then moving into the new facility 

and getting set up and functioning efficiently while keeping things business as usual.  There 

have been many changes in the office and re-examining of methods and procedures.  But 

after some initial confusion, it appears that we are back on track and moving forward. 

The scope of my work as administrator and as bookkeeper has grown with the expansion of 

our rental policy, the addition of recording newcomer groups donations and expenses and 

many administration details that Centrepoint has brought, but these will be worked out over 

time. 

This will be my last annual report for Squamish United Church as I plan to retire in October of 

2018.  Thank you Squamish United for a rewarding 8 years. 

Jody Villadsen   

 

My  Retirement Toys  

 

             Yup, gonna be busy . 
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 United Church Women Report 

4ÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÆÕÌÌ ÙÅÁÒ ÏÆ -ÁÃÂÅÔÈ ×ÏÍÅÎȭÓ ÇÒÏÕÐ ×ÁÓ ÖÅÒÙ 

productive and fun. It is wonderful to have lively discussions 

with many women about our work in Squamish United 

Church.  We meet in private homes and occasionally at 

restaurants on the second Wednesday of the month at 

7:00pm and welcome any women of the church to join us. We 

host coffee hour on the third Sunday of the month complete 

with goodies. 

In January we hosted the Celebration of Life of Linda Harris 

Reception at 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈȢ )Î &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ×Å ÈÁÄ Á ÂÁÂÙ 

shower for baby Emma and her mother Lauren Wilson-Larsen. 

March meeting was cancelled due to a fresh dump of snow (as if we needed anymore). We 

ÄÉÄ ÈÁÖÅ Á ÇÏÏÄ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÆÏÒ 4ÈÅ 7ÏÒÌÄ $ÁÙ ÏÆ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ Church as it was changed 

to early Saturday afternoon because of the snow. We were able to include the Catholic 

Ladies who shared some of the customs of Philippine community that was our focus country 

this year. April brought our first chicken sale of the year that was very successful thanks to 

6ÉÃËÉÅȭÓ ÔÅÁÍ ÏÆ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔÅÒÓȢ -ÁÙ ×ÁÓ Á ÌÉÔÔÌÅ ÑÕÉÅÔÅÒ ÁÓ ÍÁÎÙ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ȰÒÅÔÉÒÅÅÓȱ ÂÅÇÁÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ 

travels. In June we honoured all the women in the both churches but especially the 

members of the Harmony Unit of UCW. The Strawberry Tea was well attended, and Marilyn 

and Grace did a wonderful job on entertainment. We closed out June with a memory walk 

around Dentville and lunch at Timberwolf where we enjoyed the great photographs that 

Carlotta took at the Strawberry Tea. 

During July and August, we unpacked our stored kitchen items and put them into our new 

ÁÒÅÁÓ ÁÔ #ÅÎÔÒÅÐÏÉÎÔȢ )Î 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ×Å ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÔÏ ×ÏÒÓÈÉÐ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ !ÎÇÌÉÃÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

until the chairs arrived and we could set up our new worship space.  At the end of the month 

we hosted a luncheon to thank the members of the Anglican Church for their friendship and 

letting us share their worship with our United Church congregation. 

October brought a new challenge as we realized that the worship space had terrible 

acoustics that needed to be addressed promptly. Through the help of Ian Brown, we rented 

some thick curtains to absorb the sound that bounced around the sanctuary when the 
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microphone was used. Then ordered some new curtains to be made for the front of the 

church for a permanent solution. They were paid for by the UCW. November brought our 

ÓÅÃÏÎÄ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓÆÕÌ ÃÈÉÃËÅÎ ÓÁÌÅ ÁÓ ×ÅÌÌ ÁÓ ÏÕÒ ,ÅÔȭÓ 4ÁÌË 4ÕÒËÅÙ ÌÕÎÃÈÅÏÎȢ 7Å ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅÄ ΣΡ 

turkeys for use at First United Church and the extra collection went to the Food Bank. We 

also made 34 personal hygiene kits for First United (22) and Helping Hands (12) for the use of 

their clients who come in to shower, shave and clean-up at their facilities. Our December 

meeting, we enjoyed supper at the Timberwolf Restaurant and then wenÔ ÂÁÃË ÔÏ #ÁÒÌÏÔÔÁȭÓ 

home for tea and coffee, a delicious dessert made by Mary and a fun game of Secret Santa. 

As you have read our group supports our church and community, but we also have fun and 

fellowship along with our hard work. Please contact us if you would like a friendly place to 

serve. 

Blessings 

Judi Rhodes President 
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 UCW Financial Report 

December 31, 2016 Closing Balance                                     $3,129.47 

 

JANUARY 1, 2017 OPENING BALANCE        $3,129.47 

 Income 

Catering ï Harris funeral $    2,650.00  

Chicken Sales (profit $1234.58) 

Turkey luncheon                                                             

      8233.68 

         322.45 

 

 

Calendars             37.67  

Love offering           50.00  

Please be Seated (flow through) $   5,963.32  

Total Income    $ 17,257.12 $17,257.12 

  $20,386.59 

 Expenses 

Turkeyôs First United 

Chicken cost 

Please be Seated (flow through) 

Service Charge 

Supplies for new Church 

     Kitchen  

é.. Coffee 

     Curtains 

      

Total Expenses 

 

       $105.60 

      6999.10 

      5963.32 

           85.05 

  

         200.00 

         106.31 

      2487.52 

    

$15,946.90 

 

 

    

                  

   

                       

 

 

 

                   $15,946.90  

Closing balance December 31, 2017  $4,439.69 

 

  

Respectfully submitted by Deb Kent 

Treasurer, UCW Executive 
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 Healing Pathways 

 

Matthew 20: 29-34 As Jesus and his disciples were 

leaving Jericho a large crowd was following. Two blind men 

who were sitting by the side of the road heard that Jesus 

×ÁÓ ÐÁÓÓÉÎÇ ÂÙȟ ÓÏ ÔÈÅÙ ÂÅÇÁÎ ÔÏ ÓÈÏÕÔȟ Ȱ3ÏÎ ÏÆ $ÁÖÉÄȦ 

(ÁÖÅ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÏÎ ÕÓ ÓÉÒȦȱ 4ÈÅ ÃÒÏ×Ä ÓÃÏÌÄÅÄ ÔÈÅÍ ÁÎÄ ÔÏÌÄ 

them to be quiet. But they shÏÕÔÅÄ ÍÏÒÅ ÌÏÕÄÌÙȟ Ȱ3ÏÎ ÏÆ 

$ÁÖÉÄȦ (ÁÖÅ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÏÎ ÕÓȟ ÓÉÒȦȱ *ÅÓÕÓ ÓÔÏÐÐÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ 

ÔÈÅÍȢ Ȱ7ÈÁÔ ÄÏ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ ÍÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕȩȱ ÈÅ ÁÓËÅÄ 

ÔÈÅÍȢ Ȱ3ÉÒ ×Å ×ÁÎÔ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ ÕÓ ÏÕÒ ÓÉÇÈÔȦȱ *ÅÓÕÓ ÈÁÄ ÐÉÔÙ 

on them and touched their eyes; at once they were able to see, and they followed him. 

 

Our Healing from the Heart group has never produced miracles like this one but all of us 

ËÎÏ× ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÇÅÔÔÉÎÇ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÁÎÎÅÌÉÎÇ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇ ÓÐÉÒÉÔ 

ÔÏ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÈÁÖÅ ȰÔÁËÅÎ Á ÃÈÁÎÃÅȱ and joined our group. We meet on 

every second Monday evening at 7:00pm in our members homes. Since our 

two  congregations have been together we have also had two new people from the Anglican 

church join our small gatherings. We lost Glen R. to Vancouver Island last year and hope he is 

involved with a group there. If anyone is interested, please contact Walter Huber at 604 898-

4290 or myself at 604 892-5436. 

 

In Fellowship, Judi Rhodes.  


